TOPO Steering Group meeting #14, Druid’s Head (upstairs), Kingston Market Place
8/8/14, 5.00pm

Minutes
Present : Marilyn Mason, Peter Mason, David Randall, Jean Vidler

Apologies for absence: Aniela Zaba
1. Notes and actions from last meeting were confirmed as accurate and OK to publish,  though it was acknowledged that some March plans had been superseded by events ( e g Hurricane Harry plans for Sorting Office had come to nothing as the site had been put up for sale).  
JV would find and upload survey results from last November if they were still relevant and helpful. PM also suggested that a new survey to find a Phase 2 committee might be useful sometime.
MM had offered to speak to Kingston Society but they did not seem very interested. 
2. Updates 
Prospectus – 200 copies of a 12pp revised version had been printed, just in time for announcement that St George had bought the site. Prospectus was now on display in various places (KEC, Kingstonfirst office, Surrey House…). All RBK councillors had received one + RBK officers in Planning and Arts Depts, Andrew Sherville, Neville Rainsford. If anyone thinks of anyone else who should receive one please let MM know (All). The link to full and abridged web-versions had been also publicised.

June – TOPO presentation to Kingstonfirst stakeholders, including some new councillors, quite well received, conversation with Jerry Irving of Kingston Chamber of Commerce had begun.
July Kingston Strategic Partnership meeting – MM had mentioned TOPO and upcoming exhibition and consultation to partners present.

8/7 – TOPO presentation to TTK meeting, not well attended though Town Neighbourhood Cllr Geoff Austen was present.
9/7 meeting with St George on site (MM, PM, DR). St George had acquired the site subject to planning permission, had some ideas about the use of the former sorting office (opening it up to a public square, a high end restaurant, boutiques...) that aren't ours but are not incompatible with community or arts use of the main PO. The car-park is where they'd start work - the DHSS building is leased till 2018 - probably on a mix of retail and apartments, with no particular plans in mind for the main PO though they’d probably want something to attract footfall on that corner. They'd certainly done a lot of local homework, including history of the site, have architects who specialise in historic buildings on the job, and seem keen to respect the architecture (this is one of St George’s USPs). See http://www.ashdowncarpark.co.uk. Nothing yet fixed, this was really a pre-planning meeting, but St George anticipate moving quite quickly, applying for planning permission before the end of the year.  We had a guided tour of the whole PO building, basement to top floor - not unsafe, but a sad mess, with peeling paint, rotten wood, graffiti, false ceilings partly down, dust and lumps of plaster and broken floors and ceilings, weird additions like florescent lights along a skirting board and a radiator installed across an old fireplace - but amongst the rabbit-warren of rooms some good sized and interesting ones with high ceilings, nice windows (incl the rose windows one can see from outside), and plenty of light etc. Plenty of potential! Several of us also attended the public exhibition/consultation later that week and made written comments on the feedback forms.
14/7 - Meeting with new leader of Council, Kevin Davis (MM, PM, DR) - we gathered once again that the Council, including the new admin and leader, have not got alternative plans or requirements for the PO building, which is reassuring, and that neither the Council's nor the developer’s plans are fixed. It will be the Council and its officers (and we've probably already met the relevant ones) who co-ordinate all the proposals for the town centre, including realigning roads, bus and pedestrian routes, and who extract any Section 106 community gain from developers. The kind of co-location we are suggesting could fit in somewhere on the site as a destination, which seems to be what everyone wants, and Cllr Davis seemed inclined to support our ideas verbally and possibly to facilitate further meetings, including 3-way meetings: Council, St George, TOPO. 
1/8 Update at the Kingstonfirst meeting, on The Old Post Office site from Malcolm Wood & colleague,  St George, was pretty much what was on display at the exhibition in July with a little added on post- consultation - the good news for TOPO being that one of the most popular asks for the site was more "culture and community" space. MM would forward the Ppt presentation to the Steering Group when it was sent round. St George hope to put on another exhibition/consultation event in September, and are happy to keep in touch, meet up again, show us around, if we like.

Also in July – contacts with Sarah Wrigglesworth (JV, MM), interested in running a community café, and Jerry Irving (MM), but neither able to come to this meeting.
Camden Collective hub, http://camdencollective.co.uk/,  – DR drew our attention to its funding: 1/3 Camden BID, 1/3 Camden Council, 1/3 Mayor’s Regeneration Fund – as demonstrating that this kind of centre could be seen as a benefit to local businesses, not competition, to the point where, via the BID, they were prepared to co-fund. Interesting, and to be mentioned to Ros Morgan of Kingstonfirst (MM).

Chamber of Commerce were apparently re-locating to the Guildhall so would not want the PO building, though some of their SME members might be interested so worth keeping in touch with.
3. Strategy and tactics (All)
- As we had been invited to go back to PO any time by appointment to have a(nother) look and meeting with Malcolm Wood and Neo Rakadi, we decided to arrange a viewing soon and invite some of the supporters/orgs that we had contact with and though might manage the venue. The opp to view the PO might encourage attendance. 
- An informal round-table meeting afterwards might draw out capable people who could manage a venue together or separately, fund-raise, borrow money, run a business – for Phase 2 of TOPO.
- DR would talk to his contact at De Loitte Touche (working on spatial planning for British Land’s Eden Walk development) to see how they would view TOPO – presumably not as competion for their proposals? It was assumed, however, that RBK was ultimately responsible for the overview and oversight of all the developments planned for central Kingston.
4. Money issues not covered earlier: Co-op bank account was now operating at last, with PM and JV as signatories. Balance after payment for printing Prospectus = £120.
Still to discuss: how best to spend the balance; how best to fundraise once we knew what we had to fundraise for, if anything. AZ had earlier offered to find out more about donations websites such as Local Giving which MM could then add to TOPO website.
5. Date of next SG meeting(s): 
- Friday 15th August, 4.00pm, meeting with Sarah Wrigglesworth and Peter Gush at Local Hero café in Kingston (All welcome).

- Mon 18th August, 5.00pm viewing of PO and former Sorting Office (All welcome)  –  with supporters who might manage a venue, partly or wholly, invited to view and then for a drink and informal discussion afterwards (Janie Harland, Adam from the Lamb, Sarah Wrigglesworth, Jerry Irving, Helen Nicholson, Ros Morgan invited…) Anyone else? (All)
